

Dear Planning team.

I am aware that there is a proposition for a substantial number of houses in this are a. I have lived in Grappenhall for over 30 years and I am very alarmed that the Council is thinking of building on the green belt land that surrounds this part of Warrington. Once its gone, its gone I am annoyed that the council has not had a public consultation about the proposed work and it seems very underhand to me that such a large project was not made public, so that we the residents could have our say at an earlier date.

I am also aware that the Government needs to build enough houses for future Generations and my request is that you think very carefully about how much green belt land you give to such a project. There are numerous brown field sites in Warrington that could be utilised.

I am am also concerned that the Trans Pennine trial will be used for a dual carriage way . My mother lives in Lymm, and I , and MANY other people use that cycleway as a safe way to commute for pleasure and also to work. Thought needs to be given to safe guard this cycle way as the increase in houses will mean an increase in traffic.

Regards